

## **Mon Valley RC Club Meeting Minutes**

## 08-01-2025

Meeting Called to order with 21 members at 7:00PM by President Mike Eiben followed by Pledge of Allegiance

Executive Committee Report: no report

Secretary Report: Al Bartek read the minutes of the July 11<sup>th</sup> meeting. Minutes were approved.

Treasurers Report- Ron Doctorick reported the Finances are in good order. Expenses for Field & Mower Maintenance were, \$200 for fuel, \$247.50 for labor, \$50 to Scott Campbell for considerable time spent field rolling field rolling, Scott had a shoutout to Mike Eiben for helping with the field rolling. Mower Maintenance parts \$477.77, Maintenance Advance \$300.00, Field rolling equipment \$430.00.

Field Directors report- Rick Altomari- One mower has been repaired. Rick noted with all the rain we have had, the field needs at least 2 cuts/week, and sometimes it takes more than one pass to get the grass cut properly. Thanks go out to Gary Coddington and Randy Zidik for helping out with field cutting.

Safety Officers Report: Jeff reported at all is OK

Giant Scale Fun-fly Directors report - Jeff Sumney: There will be no Giant Scale fun-fly this year. In its place there will be an Invitational fun fly with the Laural Highlands RC club and the South Park S.P.A.R.C.S. club on Sat Sept 20<sup>th</sup> at the field. It will be a Fly-What-U-Brought event.

Vice President's Report- Al Kozusko -Tim's lane and car park paving will begin next week and the field will be shutdown while this is ongoing. He also passed along that Mark Katarski is the new Westmoreland County Parks and Recreation Director.

Old Business- Mike Eiben: The Club's 65<sup>th</sup> Anniversary will be celebrated at our annual picnic which will be held on Sat Sept 6. Mike said he will bring burgers and soft drinks and have an email chain to help coordinate what each individual is bringing. Mike also said he will let everyone know when the paving is complete and the field is open again.

Sunday, August 3<sup>rd</sup> is the Cedar Creek Park Summer FunFest. We will need volunteers to display and communicate with the public. Our booth is located at the entrance to the FunFest across from the Petting Zoo. We can park near our booth.

New Business: none

New Members: We had 2 new members, James Grube and Mike Mcfadden is rejoining the club. Both were voted in unanimously.

Show and Tell: Interesting visit by County Police Officer Fontana who shared we are the most active of the clubs he has seen by far.

Motion To Adjourn: After Mike invited everyone to join in for a NITE FLY after the meeting, a Motion to Adjourn was made from the floor and seconded. Meeting was adjourned at 7:19PM

Respectfully submitted

Allan Bartek MVRC Secretary